
 
 
 

Face-to-face meeting at the Dunn Lewis Centre 
Only for double vaccinated members and guests, proof of that is to be presented. 

 Wear a mask on the way in, on the way out and when you are not seated. 
No proof of double vaccination and or no mask = no entry. 

 
 
 
 
 

Please look after yourself, other members, guests, the Dunn Lewis Centre and its management. 
Let us get together, support our President, President Elect, Club and socialise. 

 

Tonight: TBA 
 

 

Future Programs:    
 

26 Oct: TBA 
November is Rotary’s Foundation Month 
2 Nov; Melbourne Cup Day meeting, at the DLC? 
9 Nov; TBA 
16 Nov; TBA 
23 Nov; TBA 
30 Nov; TBA 
December is Rotary’s Disease Prevention and 
Treatment Month 
 

5 Dec 2021, SUNDAY, combined Club 
Changeover and Christmas LUNCHEON. 
At the Dunn Lewis Centre, 12.00noon 
Details to follow 
 
7 Dec; No Meeting 
14 Dec; TBA 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 October 2021 Zoom meeting; 
President Tony Fondacaro welcomed members to the first face to face meeting, reminding members of the guidelines for the 
dinner meetings.  Welcomed back to Wayne Fry.  28 attended the meeting. 
Treasurer John Goggins gave a report on the balances of all accounts and they are all healthy.  Money is still to be finalised 
from Bushfire recovery money including Harvey Bay Rotary Club. 
Secretary Beck Cameron reported to members that the SESCA awards for 2022 are now opened for nominations.  Information 
has arrived for Lift the Lid on Mental Health a walking to raise awareness of mental health, as that a subscription to Click and 
learn for members, PP Leonie to inform members of this subscription. 
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 October is Rotary’s Community Economic Development Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar  
23 Oct Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 

12-14 Nov  RYPEN Wagga? 
Nov Sat Bunnings’ BBQ 

5 Dec Sun Changeover and Christmas 
Luncheon at DLC 

18 Dec Sat BOF Princess Ball 
Civic Centre 

8-14 Jan  RYLA 
18-20 Mar   District Conference, Temora 

5 Apr Tues Area Governor’s Visit 

Birthdays:  22 Oct; Elaine Matthews, 24 Oct; Col Tyquin. 
Anniversaries: 20 Oct; Julie and Guy Porter. 

From 11 October till 30 November 2021 or earlier, NSW Government; 
· Masks required for all staff and customers in all indoor settings  
· COVID Safe check-ins and proof of vaccination required for staff and customers. 
· No singing indoors. 
· Drinking indoors must be seated 

 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt on 0407 958 516, 
edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au  by NOON on Monday.  

If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:edzonneveldt1@optusnet.com.au


Report from President Tony; the club has received a request from the Rotary Club of Caringbah to conduct the Community 
Christmas Party again on the Saturday 4th December at Rotary Park with our club.   
$350.00 has been donated to Operation Cleft. 
The Rotary Club of Nowra has sent out a request for old laptops that can be refurbished to be sent overseas, members can 
contact Guy Porter for further details.   
Bunnings BBQs are looking at returning, roster has been sent around for helpers for Saturday 23rd October 2021. 
Report from PP Leonie on Community Connect subscription of $35.00 for a year where members can access courses on 
anything to do with operating a non-profit organisation including how to run a board meeting, do accounts.   
The Blessing of the Fleet Princess Ball has been set down for Saturday 18th December 2021, under COVID-19 guidelines. 
Almoner Bill Harris informed members Phil Brown is to have a knee operation and Keith Bennett is well. 
CONGRATULATIONS TO BECK CAMERON FOR PUTTING HER HAND UP FOR PRESIDENT ELECT.  

 
Hat Day Parade (Simon Brown was the winner), our President Elect Beck Cameron watching on. 

Thank you, Yvonne Young, for the meeting’s report. 
End of Report 

 

Figures compiled by the late PDG Werner Pohl, and from 2012 by Issa Shalhoub 
              

 

The Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 
Average Age (excluding Honorary members) 

Club Membership  
as at: 

Honorary 
Members Total Average 

age 
1.07.1993 47 2 49 55.39 years 
1.07.1996 60 2 62 55.16 years 
1.07.1998 61 2 63 54.67 years 
1.07.2001 52 1 53 57.53 years 
1.07.2003 57  57 59.40 years 
1.07.2006 53  53 60.42 years 
1.07.2007 56 1 57 61.23 years 
1.07.2008 56 2 58 61.29 years 
1.08.2009 53 2 55 60.98 years 
1.07.2010 52 2 54 63.90 years 
1.07.2011 53 3 56 63.66 years 
1.07.2012 47 2 49 63.83 years 
1.07.2013 52 2 54 65.00 years 
1.07.2014 53 2 55 64.26 years 
1.07.2015 53 4 57 64.91 years 
1.07.2016 53 4 57 65.33 years 
1.07.2017 54 4 58 66.18 years 
1.07.2018 49 4 53 67.46 years 
1.07.2019 53 3 56 66.51 years 
1.07.2020 57 4 61 66.29 years 
1.07.2021 55 4 59 66.67 years 

 
 

The Rotary Club of Milton-Ulladulla Inc. 
Club Membership as at 1 July 2021:    59 Members 

Active Members:  55 Honorary Members:  4 

Age Group 
Number of Active 

Members % 
20-29 years   
30-39 years   
40-49 years 5 9.09 % 
50-59 years 8 14.55 % 
60-69 years 20 36.36 % 
70-79 years 13 23.64 % 
80 and over 9 16.36% 
  55 active members  100% 
 
Average age:  66.67 years per Member (excluding 
Honorary Members). 
 
Honorary Members: 
Amanda Findley, Shelley Hancock, Peter Hughes and 
Fiona Phillips 
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